General Board Meeting April 7th, 2025



Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll Vice President

Sam Summerville

Don Burbach

Marci Cooke

Sean Garvey

Treasurer

Secretary

Registrar

Girls Travel Coordinator

Curt Nath

Rob Wolcott

Christie Green

Nate Schaeffer

Boys Travel Coordinator

Intramural Coordinator

Micro Coordinator

Marketing Coordinator

Meeting began at 7:39.

Mike Bongiorno, Club President reported the following:

- Pledge of Allegiance
- Motion to approve March Board Minutes, Sean First, Christie Second all approved.
- Sheds will be painted for the May 3rd memorial service for Ashley Reich. The number 16 will no longer be issued in memory of Ashley.
- Website redesign is in process.
- All coaches need to be approved by the board.
- Reviewed uniforms and cost for next season. Current cost is \$190, they will increase to \$219.00. New kits will include 2 jerseys, training top, 2 shorts, goalie kits will be available as well.
- Pictures set up to be completed by Ace Designs the week of April 30th.

Sean Garvey, Girls Travel Coordinator, reported the following:

- Unless there are mitigating circumstances you can not move games.
- If games need to be rescheduled due to weather, they must be scheduled within 2 weeks, just scheduled and does not mean to be played within 2 weeks.
- Finally new penalties for arguing with the referees. We cannot argue with referees.

Don Burbach, Club Secretary, reported the following:

Nothing to report.

Sam Summerville, Club Treasurer, reported the following:

General Board Meeting April 7th, 2025



Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll
Vice President

Sam Summerville

Boys Travel Coordinator

Treasurer

Don Burbach

Secretary

Marci Cooke

Registrar

Sean Garvey

Girls Travel Coordinator

Curt Nath

Rob Wolcott

Intramural Coordinator

Christie Green

Nate Schaeffer

Micro Coordinator

Marketing Coordinator

Club's current balance for April is \$59,228.89 as of March 31, 2025

- Beginning Balance = \$93,183.61
- Total Deposits = \$96.50
- Total Payments = \$12,353.62
- Ending Checking Account Balance = \$80,926.49
- Beginning Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Total Deposits for GOC = \$0
- Total Payments for GOC = \$0
- Ending Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Liability Accounts (Included in checking balance)
- Girls Travel Team's Account = \$11,412.12
- Boy's Travel Team's Account = \$10,285.48
- Scholarships = \$0

Curt Nath, Boys Travel Coordinator, reported the following:

- Repeated what Sean said.
- Also thanked everybody for working to switch to Bargaintown games due to HS fields being closed. Appreciate the flexibility.

Rob Wolcott, Intramural Coordinator, reported the following:

Season is off to a great start, no weather issues to report.

General Board Meeting April 7th, 2025



Mike Bongiorno

President

Jason Carroll Vice President

Sam Summerville

Don Burbach

Marci Cooke

Sean Garvey

Treasurer

Secretary

Registrar

Girls Travel Coordinator

Curt Nath

Rob Wolcott

Christie Green

Nate Schaeffer

Boys Travel Coordinator

Intramural Coordinator

Micro Coordinator

Marketing Coordinator

Christie Green, Micro Coordinator, reported the following:

- Season is up and running, going very well.
- Easter weekend there are no games.

Marci Cooke, Clube Registrar reported the following:

- Travel registration is open, 314 currently signed up.
- Spoke to the need for more girls, the ratio is 2 boys to 1 girl signed up. Real need is for 2016 and 2017 Girls.

Jason Carroll, Vice President, reported the following:

- Should a card be issued during the game, please complete the Google doc.
- Regarding rosters for travel teams, due to the unique nature of our sport please consider maxing out your rosters.

Nat Schaeffer, Marketing Coordinator, reported the following:

• GTG.

General Forum:

Steve Heany inquired about an Intramural season for Summer. While a summer season has a lot of benefits, the board feels strongly to encourage off-season and allow the fields to rest.

Meeting ended at 8:34, minutes as heard by Don Burbach